

Regent Street, Hemsworth Pontefract WF9 4QI

T: 01977 616732

E: westendadmin@watertonacademytrust.org www.west-endacademy.org

Headteacher: Chris Johnson

Friday 10th November 2023

Welcome Back

I hope you all had a lovely half-term and you are now back into the swing of school again!

Achievements Assembly

Well done to the children who received achievement certificates in our first special mentions assembly of this half-term. The names of the children who have been given a positive leaf will continue to be displayed on the rainbow tree in the reception area. Well done to the children who also received a special certificate for their fantastic contribution to the Top Team.

Library

I was pleased to hear how many children regularly changed their library books last half-term. The dates when your child will visit the library this half-term are given below. Please ensure your child brings their library book back to school on this date so that they can change it and take out a new book.

Year I	Tuesday 14th November, Tuesday 28th November and Tuesday 12th December
Year 2	Wednesday 15th November, Wednesday 29th November and Wednesday 13th December
Year 3	Thursday 16th November, Thursday 30th November and Thursday 14th December
Year 4	Tuesday 21st November, Tuesday 5th December and Tuesday 19th December
Year 5	Wednesday 22nd November, Wednesday 6th December and Wednesday 20th December
Year 6	Thursday 23rd November, Thursday 7th December and Thursday 21st December

Attendance

The table below shows the attendance for each class for the last week before the holidays. Each week, our whole-school attendance should be at least 96%.

Upper Foundation	Year I	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Whole School
96.1%	88.3%	91.7%	94.5%	94.2%	93.8%	96.3%	93.4%

PE Kit

Children must bring the correct PE kit to school every week. When doing outdoor PE, children must wear trainers for their own safety. As the weather is getting colder, please make sure that your child always brings warm clothes for their outdoor PE sessions. Children are allowed to wear tracksuits for outdoor PE. Tracksuits should be dark coloured, ideally navy or black.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Mr C Johnson Headteacher

